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New Copy Editor

In the June 2015 issue of the LT, I asked for a volunteer to be a copy reader, someone who would simply read the material to be included in the next issue of the LT and look for those incidental mistakes that we often overlook in our own work.  To my delightful surprise, Elizabeth Jane Sherman XE "Sherman:Elizabeth Jane"  volunteered for the position and was immediately promoted to copy editor, though she will continue to receive the same salary, $0.00.  Janie is well qualified for her new post: she is a certified genealogist who has authored a book and several articles, and she has the same copy editor’s position for another family association newsletter.  See more about Janie at her website: http://augustagensearch.com/aboutus.html.

DNA Notes

LFA DNA administrator Diana Gale Mathieson XE "Mathieson:Diana Gale"  makes a compelling case for those of us who have had our DNA tested to also provide her with a complete paternal line.  In an earlier LT article (January 2014) Diana offers detailed instructions on how to scrub and upload a GEDCOM file.
Introduction to the Lyon Family

Mike Hewitt XE "Hewitt:Mike" , the author of A Most Remarkable Family – A history of the Lyon family From 1066 to 2014, has offered to give LT readers excerpts from his book.  In this issue, we have included the entire Introduction from his book.  I resisted the temptation to “Americanize” his spelling and punctuation, so the entire Introduction is reprinted verbatim.  Mike welcomes communications from researchers who have additions to or questions about his work.  He can be reached at tolystoymike@gmail.com. 
Sam Watson XE "Watson:Sam" 
LT readers may recall seeing two pieces written by my Army pal Sam Watson XE "Watson:Sam" .  Sam wrote about the many people named Lyons who entered his life.  In a second article, Sam wrote about an underwater engineering adventure with Jimmy Lyons, “ … the dearest friend I shall ever have in this world.”  After the Army, Sam attended the University of Iowa and received his PhD in Rhetoric.  Sam spent most of his adult career as a professor of English at the University of North Carolina.  Sam has always been a poet at heart, and he has often turned to that writing style to express his thoughts and feelings.  I recently received an inscribed copy of Sam’s book of poems entitled, So Far As I Can Say.  In one section of his book—Silencing—is a poem entitled “The Society of Those Gone.”  Inasmuch as most LT readers search for information about those who have gone before us, I thought you might like to read Sam’s poem.
Your Lyon’s Tale

If you think the LT is looking a little old, tired, stale and, forgive me, boring, then let us know.  Those of us who have been getting the LT for a long time like its familiar and friendly face, but young folks, those who grew up in the digital age, may find us a little “unTWITTERish.”  We have asked the newsletter experts at the Federation of Genealogical Societies to look at a couple of past issues of the LT and to make recommendations for change.  If we are asking strangers for recommendations for change, we certainly want to ask family members.  One of our LT readers suggested we include the e-mail address of each author so that readers can communicate directly with authors if there are questions or comments.  We will now include the e-mail addresses of the authors, so long as they agree to let us do it.  This issue of the LT has a poem.  If there is member interest, perhaps we should start a Poet’s Corner where we can publish the poetic offerings of LT readers and their ancestors.  What do you think?  Among the many poems written by my Aunt are several about the loss of her only son.  

